
 
 

 

June 6, 2023 

 

Larry Rice, EdD 

President 

Rogers State University 

1701 West Will Rogers Boulevard 

Claremore, OK 74017-3252 

 

Carla Lynch, DNP, RN, CNE, NE-BC 

Department Head, Baccalaureate Degree Nursing 

Rogers State University 

1701 West Will Rogers Boulevard 

Claremore, OK 74017-3252 

 

Dear Dr. Rice and Dr. Lynch: 

 

This letter is formal notification of the action taken by the Accreditation 

Commission for Education in Nursing (ACEN) Board of Commissioners on 

June 5, 2023. The Commissioners thoroughly reviewed the substantive 

change report for the baccalaureate nursing program at Rogers State 

University related to the implementation of the Saint Francis off-campus 

instructional site, which will occur August 14, 2023. Based on this review, 

and considering the program's outcomes and next accreditation site visit 

date, the ACEN Board of Commissioners approved the substantive change, 

which is effective as of June 5, 2023. 

 

Deliberations centered on the substantive change report, supporting 

documentation, and the recommendation of the Substantive Change 

Committee. The approved substantive change report and all related 

documentation will be added to the program’s record. 

 

We look forward to continued successes for your nursing program. If you 

have questions about this action or about ACEN policies and procedures, 

please contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Suzette Farmer, PhD, RN 

Director 

 

 

 

 

 

 


